B. 阅读下面短文, 在短文的空格内填入适当的词, 使其内容通顺。(每空格限填一词)

Near the end of this summer vacation, I was very unlucky to get chickenpox(水痘). I wasn't well by the time the new school year started.

I didn't want to fall behind in my studies, so I decided to go to school. But every day I had to go back home to take medicine and to have a herbal(药草的) bath. During those days, my mother sent me to school at 6:30, and 59. ______ me up to go home at 9:25 in the evening. Every time she met me, her first words were: "Are you feeling better now?" Every time I left for school, her last words were: "Do not eat spicy(辣的) food at school." She prepared the medicine well before I went back home and she cooked 60. _____ dishes for me, even though she had a lot of other work to do at the same time.

I will never forget one thing she did for me. The doctor thought I should use traditional Chinese medicine, but one of the herbs could not be 61. ______ in drugstores(药房). So my mother decided to collect it in the mountains. However, my hometown, Dongguan, is a city 62. _____ any mountains! But she didn't give up, and went to the far mountains in the neighbouring city every a few days! Once, the herb hurt her hand when she was picking it.

With my mother's care, I became 63. ____ quickly. It was my mother's love that helped me become healthy. Yes, mother's love is the best medicine.

W. 阅读理解(二)(本题共5小题;每小题2分,共10分)

阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,回答下列问题。

Passage 5

How can travellers get the most out of their holidays?

American Connie Blaine, 21, thinks she has found the answer.

Ever since she did a report on Peru(秘鲁) in the sixth grade, Blaine wanted to visit the South American country. For years, her love of Peruvian music, interest in the ancient Incan(印加的) people and the rainforest made her want to go there.

So, for her 20th birthday, Blaine gave herself a present—a trip to Peru.

"I didn't want to be part of a large group of tourists moving among the local people like locusts. I wanted to get a true Peruvian experience," she said.

So she chose to stay with a family for the first part of her trip. And it was really one of the best parts. "I knew I was seeing the real Peru, not just a show for brainless tourists."

She practised her Spanish with the family and entertained the children with her video camera. She joined the women in their kitchens and helped prepare Peruvian meals while animals ran around her feet.

Another of her favourite parts was seeing the wild rainforest. Blaine was excited to see the animals in their natural habitat(栖息地). One evening with a small number of other tourists, she even floated silently down the river watching for crocodiles' eyes in the light of her guide's torch.

"It was far more than a travel experience. It was a life experience," she said.

Blaine is a typical ecological(生态的) tourist. An ordinary tourist visits a country and asks, "What has this country got for me?" But an eco-tourist visits a country and asks, "What

can I give to this country?"

Eco-tourists travel to learn about different cultures and environments. They think education is as important as enjoying themselves on their holidays. They want people to understand one another better and to make the world a friendlier place.

"Leave only footprints, and take only photographs" is a good thing for any eco-tourist to remember.

- 64. How many things made Blaine want to go to visit the South American country?
- 65. When did she go to Peru?
- 66. Why did she choose to stay with a family for the first part of her trip?
- 67. Which were her favourite parts during the trip to Peru?
- 68. What's the difference between an ordinary tourist and an ecological tourist?
- Ⅵ.写

A. 句子翻译。将下列句子译成英语。(本题共5小题;每小题2分,共10分)

69. 林琳,我可以借用你的数码相机吗?

Lin Lin,

70. 和去年相比,我们今年取得了更大的成功。

Compared with last year,

71. 我把父亲给我买的《英汉词典》弄丢了。

72. 他自从生病以后就把烟戒了。

since he fell ill.

73. 我们用的英语书是 2006 年出版的。

B. 书面表达(共 20 分)

74. 你校英语报"Lower Carbon(低碳), Happier Life"专栏征集相关主题的稿件。请你以此为题,写一篇80词左右的英语短文投稿。

内容提示:(1) Why should people have a low carbon life?

(2) What are you going to do in your everyday life? (at least three things)

要求:(1)中心突出,语义连贯,层次清晰,书写规范;

(2) 文中不得出现真实的姓名和校名。

Lower Carbon, Happier Life